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Submitted by:  Dr. Balamurugan G., Assistant Professor, Dept. of Civil Engineering  

Dignitaries present:  

Dr. C Yuvaraj, Principal, MITS  
Dr. P. Ramanathan, Vice Principal (Academics), MITS,  
Dr. R. Thulasiram Naidu, Associate. Dean (R & D, and Consultancy), MITS  
Dr. Dipankar Roy, Professor and HoD, Dept. of CE, MITS.  
  
Participants: Engineering Students and Staff of MITS,   

The Department of Civil Engineering organized “ENGINEERS’ DAY” on 15 September 2022, commemorating the 

birth Anniversary of Sir M.Visvesvaraya.  

Programme Inauguration: Ms. Manogna, student coordinator of Engineers’ Day celebrations, welcomed all the 

dignitaries, faculty and students to the programme and expressed his gratitude to the Management and Principal for 

giving permission and extending financial support to organize the programme. Sir M. Visvesvaraya's Photo was 

garlanded and all the dignitaries' paid tributes to him.  

Welcome speech: Dr. Dipankar Roy welcomed the Principal, Vice Principal (Academics), Associate. Dean (R & D, 

and Consultancy), Heads of all departments, teaching and non-teaching staff, students, press and media to the function. 

Dr. R. Thulasiram Naidu delivered his speech on the importance of engineers for the development of Nation. He 

briefed the contribution of Sir Visvesvaraya to the engineering field and advised students to achieve and contribute to 

their department.   

Dr. P. Ramanathan expressed his wishes to the young and future engineers of the nation and also, he said about the 

engineering professional’s importance for a nation’s growth. Followed by him, Dr. S. A. K. Jilani, delivered his speech 

in this event, He brought to notice of young generation about Sir, MV contribution to the modern Mysore 

development.  

Dr.C.Yuvaraj, Principal delivered his speech in this event; He brought to notice of the young generation about Sir, 

MV contribution to the modern Mysore development. He instructed the Civil Engineering students to involve the 

various research and development activities.  

Prize distribution: Dr.C.Yuvaraj, Principal, MITS and other dignitaries distributed the prize to winners of various 

events, which were conducted on 15 September 2022 as a part of Engineer’s Day celebrations.    

Valedictory function: Finally, Mr. Roshan, a 4th Year Student from the Department of Civil Engineering proposed a 

vote of thanks in the valedictory session.   

We express our sincere regards to the Principal, the Management, HoD & Other faculty of Civil Engineering 

department for their support and encouragement in organizing this event.  


